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Federal Appeals Court Dismantles Clean Air Rules
Action Needed Soon to Reissue Rule or Pass New Legislation

The US Court of Appeals for the District of Columbia in July struck down a crucial component 
of the federal government’s rules that were designed to curb the Midwestern air pollution that 
damages Northeastern forests and lakes and causes lung disease. 

By striking down the Clean Air Interstate Rule (CAIR), the US Court of Appeals has left all 
of the Northeastern states vulnerable to acid rain and fine particles of smoke that damage people’s 
lungs.  CAIR was our only hope that significant reductions would be made over the next decade 
in the Midwestern smokestack pollution that has killed Adirondack forests and fish, tainted our 
drinking water and poisoned our food and wildlife with mercury. With the rule struck from the 
books, New York needs quick action from the US Environmental Protection Agency to reissue the 
rule. Failing that, Congress must act right away to pass a bill that would require similar, or deeper, 
cuts in smokestack pollution. Expect an Action Alert from the Adirondack Council advising what 
you can do to help.
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Land Agreements Will Forever Protect Adirondack Lands
Opportunities to protect critical habitat and expand wilderness recreation

Agreement has been reached between local towns, the Adirondack Nature Conservancy (ANC) 
and the state to move forward with the first steps to protect 58,000 acres as Forest Preserve of 
the 161,000 acres in the central and southern Adirondacks purchased from Finch Pruyn paper 
company by ANC in 2007. When added to the Forest Preserve, these lands will protect rare plant 
communities and provide spectacular new wilderness recreation opportunities. 
	 In the northwestern Adirondacks, Rayonier forest products company purchased 53,800 acres 
of forest land earlier this year from Lassiter Properties. The company has been a willing seller of 
conservation easements in the past (51,000 acres in the Adirondacks in 2007). The Council is 
advocating for the state to purchase strong conservation easements on new Rayonier lands within 
the proposed 408,000-acre Bob Marshall Great Wilderness and 185,000-acre Boreal Heritage 
Reserve, advancing these proposals that will protect unique ecosystems and large roadless areas.  
	 In May, Timbervest purchased more than 70,000 acres of forest in St. Lawrence County for 
$29.2 million. With frontage on the Oswegatchie and Grass Rivers and other river and wetland 
features, these lands, too, have high conservation values. The Council has communicated with the 
state about priorities for acquisition and easements on these fragile boreal forest lands. We look 
forward to involving Adirondack Council members as public comments are invited on the future 
use of new Forest Preserve or easement lands.  
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A Future Without Winter or Trout
The earth’s climate is rapidly changing and the actions of human societies 
are the primary cause. Climate change is a planetary crisis, and the 
Adirondacks are not immune to its impacts. Every ecosystem in the 
Adirondack Park will be affected, and most other ecological threats to the 
Adirondack Park will be compounded by climate change.

For the Adirondack Park, climate change will probably mean increased 
temperatures year round, including fewer days of snow cover in the winter 
and more rain in its place. These changes put at risk ecological processes, 
natural communities and native terrestrial and aquatic species. In particular, 
climate change increases the potential for the loss of  both low and high 
boreal habitat, with the low-elevation boreal forests being in danger of 
receding into Canada, and the high-elevation boreal forests being lost to 
trees better suited for warmer climes. These forests are home to some of 
the state’s most endangered species, such as the spruce grouse, gray jay, 
Bicknell’s thrush, Swainson’s thrush, insect-eating plants, etc. Changes are 
already being noted with Neotropical migratory bird breeding areas moving 
further north and earlier budding of flowering plants; a situation that can 
disrupt pollination of plants and feeding patterns of birds, insects and other 
species.  

Cold water aquatic species are especially at risk. Many of these cold-
blooded species are especially vulnerable during spawning and mating, 
so temperature fluctuations could affect population levels. Species of fish 
that are ecologically valuable and prized catches among anglers, including 
brook and lake trout and land-locked Atlantic salmon, could drastically 
decline or be lost altogether if climate change is severe. Warmer climate 
pests and pathogens — especially invasive species like the hemlock wooly 
adelgid — will make their way to the Adirondacks, which were once too 
cold to sustain them. Pests and pathogens will add to the growing stresses 
on native species. Species of flora and fauna may need to migrate northward 
or upward as the temperature increases. The sugar maple industry may very 
well no longer exist in New York within a few decades; agriculture may be 
disrupted by changing weather patterns; and recreation businesses based on 
winter snows will be affected. 

There are many actions that citizens and state and federal governments 
can take to reduce and adapt to the impacts of climate change. The 
Adirondack Council’s climate change advocacy plans include actions to 
reduce greenhouse gas emissions, conserve energy, increase renewable 
energy sources, protect open space, and increase public awareness. Thank 
you for being part of our efforts and for doing your part to address this 
global problem that impacts the Adirondacks.

Brian L. Houseal, Executive Director

Go to our website — www.adirondackcouncil.org — for more information 
and updates on issues facing the Adirondack Park.



Thank You for Letters on ATV Policy
Council continues to press for policy release
Thank you to members who wrote to Governor Paterson urging the 
release of the long-delayed state ATV policy.  We continue to urge the 
state to follow through on its promise to issue the final policy. 

“During each stay at Beaver River, we witness — daily — the 
‘recreational’ environmental destruction that results from unregu-
lated all-terain vehicle (ATV) access to state land.  State lands 
around Beaver River Station border Stillwater Reservoir, which 
is drawn down during the summer and fall to regulate the down-
stream flow of the Beaver and Black Rivers….I hope you’ll agree 
that this kind of activity has no place in any area that’s protected by 
our state Constitution as forever wild.” 

An excerpt from an Adirondack Council member’s letter to Governor Paterson and one of 
several photographs sent documenting ATV damage at the Stillwater Reservoir.
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Action UpdAte

Members Host Gathering for 
Park Enthusiasts
Thanks to John and Amanda Gotto for 
hosting a gathering of people in their area 
of New Jersey to talk about shared interests 
in the Adirondack Park and the issues 
the Adirondack Council is addressing.  
Small gatherings are one of the best ways 
for Adirondack Council staff to connect 
with people interested in advocacy for the 
Adirondack Park. If you’re interested in 
hosting a small group in your area for a 
discussion of Park issues, just let us know by 
contacting Membership Coordinator, Kathy 
Kelley in our Elizabethtown office: 877-873-
2240 or kkelley@adirondackcouncil.org.

Legislation Provides Financial Assistance for 
Alternative Energy Producers
Added incentive for businesses in the Park
A wide coalition of environmental groups and business owners joined together 
to secure state passage of legislation that will allow net metering for small 
producers of alternative energy. Adirondack Council member C. V. “Major” 
Bowes, owner of Covewood Lodge in Eagle Bay, joined the Adirondack 
Council to be sure that in addition to residential producers, small business 
owners would also be invited to participate. Net metering will allow unused 
energy generated by businesses to be sold back to the grid and credited toward 
future energy needs.  

State Increases EPF
$66.5 million for land acquisition
Thank you to everyone who wrote 
letters about the importance of the 
Environmental Protection Fund (EPF) 
and land protection in the Adirondacks.  
While some unexpended past resources 
from this dedicated fund were redirected 
to help pay for general fund obligations 
in spite of our best efforts, the EPF for 
2008-09 was increased to an all-time high 
of $255 million, with $66.5 million for land 
protection.  

L-R, Amanda Gotto, Kathy and Alan Pfeil, and 
Fund Development Director Diane Fish.

MeMber s  in  Ac tio n



Czech Republic Conservationist 
Visits Elizabethtown 
Council shares advocacy strategies
Tomas Ruzicka, pictured with his family, 
visited with Adirondack Council Director 
of Conservation John Davis in the Council’s 
Elizabethtown office to share ideas about 
conservation and citizen advocacy for 
protected areas. Tomas is the program director 
for the Czech Environmental Partnership 
Foundation, the largest environmental 
foundation supporting non-governmental 
organizations (NGOs) and communities in 
the Czech Republic.  

4

Property Tax Case  
Council files an amicus brief
The Adirondack Council, in conjunction 
with local government officials, land owners, 
and other environmental organizations, has 
filed a “friend of the court” brief in an effort 
to safeguard state property tax payments on 
Forest Preserve lands. The case of Dillenburg 
v. State of New York, et al will be argued 
before the Appellate Division on September 
15, 2008. Over $70 million in property taxes 
are paid to Adirondack municipalities that 
contain state land within their boundaries.    

Bacon Brothers Film Public Service Announcements
Messages urge Adirondack Park protection
Brothers Kevin and Michael Bacon volunteered their time to film a series 
of public service announcements (PSAs) for the Adirondack Council that 
invite viewers to go to www.adirondackcouncil.org for more information 
on acid rain, climate change, wildlife habitat, wilderness protection and 
several other environmental topics. WNED in Buffalo will produce the 
PSAs using footage from the PBS film, The ADiRonDACKS. The 
film is a two-hour PBS documentary on the Adirondack Park created by 
WNED for a national audience. The Adirondack Council was one of the 
film’s underwriters. (DVDs are available at our website.) The PSAs will 
include music by the Bacon Brothers and music composed for the film by 
Michael Bacon. The PSAs are expected to begin airing this fall. For more 
about the Bacon Brothers music, visit their website at www.baconbros.com. 

L-R, Kevin Bacon, Adirondack Council Trustee Sarah Collum hatfield, Adirondack 
Council Communications Director John Sheehan, and Michael Bacon, following the filming 
of the public service announcements.  

in  And  About  the  PArk

Tupper Lake Development in Negotiations
Mediation to continue through summer
The Adirondack Club and Resort project in Tupper Lake is being 
negotiated in mediation sessions with the developer, state agencies, 
environmental groups, citizens, and local government representatives. 
The confidential mediation under the supervision of a Department of 
Environmental Conservation judge will continue as long as there is 
progress toward agreement on key issues as outlined by the Adirondack 
Park Agency. The Adirondack Council and our legal counsel are 
participating in the mediation. We look forward to informing and 
involving Council members when the process returns to the public forum 
for further input and debate. 

Adirondack Council 
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Message from the Chair:

Your Adirondack Council is fortunate to have ever-growing legions of loyal and supportive members who 
truly make the difference in giving us a collectively strong voice as well as the resources to protect this 
special place, the largest wilderness park in the lower 48 states. I appreciate the efforts of our members, 
both for their speaking out on behalf of the Park and for their financial support.

As I complete my first year as Board Chair, I am struck by the complexities of the stewardship of the 
Park. It is not a simple place, although the wilderness knows nothing of the complex solutions needed to protect it. Yes, 
we have age old dynamic tensions on development versus wilderness, but your Council staff has opened a productive and 
meaningful dialogue with town and community leaders throughout the Park. Do you know what happened? Face-to-face our 
differences with them aren’t really all that significant. We agree on far more than we disagree on. That provides a basis for 
moving forward to tackle the tough issues of wilderness preservation as our most precious asset and the ultimate thing that 
sets us apart from the rest of the world, while at the same time pursuing new avenues for economic growth and healthier local 
communities. We are committed to this, our actions demonstrate our convictions for all to see and participate in our work. 

The Council is financially healthy and thriving. We stand ready to march forward educating, influencing and litigating (if 
need be) on behalf of the Park. We face many challenges but have a wonderfully gifted and passionate Board and staff to get 
the job done. I am proud to be a part of this effort and as you read updates from the Council and visit our website, I know you 
will feel that way too.

Here are the specifics of our financial report for the fiscal year ending June 30, 2008: 

The fiscal year (FY) ending June 30, 2008 was another financially successful one for the Adirondack Council. Revenue from 
contributions increased by 5% overall to $1.4 million. The Adirondack Council’s Forever Wild Fund provides additional 
resources for the Council’s programs each year. In FY 2007-08, the Board of Directors approved $220,000 in withdrawals 
from the Forever Wild Fund to support legal actions, special projects, and to provide regular operating support towards our 
total annual expenses of $1.6 million.  

Despite the above withdrawal, thanks to investment gains and to contributions, the Forever Wild Fund ended the current 
fiscal year at $3 million, essentially flat for the last 12 months. The Board Investment Committee and the Council’s financial 
advisor are regularly reviewing the Council’s investments to maintain maximum value during this tenuous economic climate.

The Adirondack Council is fortunate to have received generous support from long-time supporters and many new members 
this fiscal year. The staff’s careful use of contributions makes every dollar count toward effective conservation and advocacy 
programs to benefit the Adirondack Park. Thank you to everyone for making the Adirondack Council an effective and 
efficient organization.

Please feel free to contact the Council if you would like a copy of our most recent audited financial statement or other 
financial information. The Adirondack Council’s IRS 990 can be viewed online at www.guidestar.org. 

Respectfully,

Brian Ruder
Board Chair

Park. It is not a simple place, although the wilderness knows nothing of the complex solutions needed to protect it. Yes, 

AnnuAl RepoRt 2007-2008



Forever Wild Society (Gifts of $50,000+)
Joseph and Joan Cullman Conservation 
   Foundation Inc.
Charles J. and Susan J. Snyder

Defenders (Gifts of $25,000 - $49,999)
Kurt Abrahamson
John L. Ernst
Harriet Ford Dickenson Foundation
F.M. Kirby Foundation, Inc.
The Marshall-Scholle Family Wilderness 
   Protection Fund
The Owenoke Foundation
Brian and Ginny Ruder

Guardians (Gifts of $10,000 - $24,999)
One Anonymous Donor
Louis and Anne Abrons Foundation
Robert H. Bliss
Ann E. Carmel
Fred and Sara Cook
Joanne Waldron Dwyer
Earth Share of New York Contributors 
The Charles Engelhard Foundation
Robert E. Friedman
Janet B. Glover
Eugene and Emily Grant Family    
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Beth Grossman and Richard L. Reinhold
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Ruth and David Skovron
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Kathy and Curt Welling
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Adirondack Community Trust -   
   Meredith M. Prime Fund
Kevin Arquit 
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Etienne and Lisa Gagnum Boillot
Anne and Jeffrey Donahue
Carolyn and Ed Fowler
Mark Gallogly and Elizabeth B. Strickler
Lawrence M. Gelb Foundation, Inc. 
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Robert W. Wilson Charitable Trust
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Mr. and Mrs. Ernest Abrahamson
Adirondack Community Trust –
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Adirondack Community Trust –
   Evergreen Fund 
Carolyn and Ken Aldridge
Susan K. Allen
E. Nelson Asiel 
   (in Memory of Betty L. Asiel)
Susan and Fred Beckhorn
Mrs. William S. Beinecke
Robert J. and Evelyn J. Bergstrom  
   (in honor of Kenneth and Debbie Bergstrom)

C. G. Blakeney, Jr. 
John and Mary Brock
Jeff and Elvira Bronheim
David Bronston
William and Katherine Brown
John C.M. and Mary D. Brust
Judith M. Buechner
William J. Butler (Paul D. Schurgot 
   Foundation, Inc.)
Roger Byrom
Alpin J. and Alpin W. Cameron 
   Memorial   Fund
Charles and Judy Canham 
Cerf-Dunbar Fund of The 
   Community Foundation for the 
   National Capital Region 
Mr. and Mrs. W. B. Chappell, Jr.
Liz Claiborne Art Ortenberg Foundation
Linda Cohen 
Howard P. Colhoun Family Foundation
Wilbur A. Cowett
William N. Creasy, Jr.
Louise B. and Edgar M. Cullman
Dr. James L. Dannenberg 
Lucy and Mike Danziger
The Ellen and Gary Davis Foundation
Evan A. Davis
Bernard Dayan 
William and Sara Jane DeHoff
Ann and Richard du Moulin 
Ecology and Environment, Inc.
Baird E. Edmonds
Gerald Galison
Garden Homes Fund
Richard E. Garman
Tom Gerety and Adelia Moore 
Barbara L. Glaser
Joseph and Carson Gleberman
Yvette and Larry Gralla
Robert L. Hall 
David and Debbie Heidecorn 
William Talbott Hillman Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Edward L. Hoffman
Brian and Katherine Houseal
Mr. and Mrs. Frank M. Hutchins
J. William Ingeman 
International Paper Foundation
Israel Family Foundation 
The Edith B. and Lee V. Jacobs Fund No. 1
Steven A. Jervis
David and Nicola Jordan
Robert and Carol Kafin 
T.C. Kennedy
John B. Lane, Ph.D.
Edward Lapidus/Raquette Lake Camps
Virginia M. Lawrence
Cynthia C. Lefferts 
Thomas and Claire Leonardi
Bob and Jane Lewit 
The Lyme Forest Fund L.P. 
Keith Mallison 
Linda Markeloff
Cecilia and Michael Mathews
Joan R. McAlpin Charitable Trust
William and Theresa McCutcheon
Edward W. McNeil
Laurence and Karen Meltzer
Jim and Peg Miller 
Mr. and Mrs. James F. Mrazek 
Paul M. Paddock 
Scott and Cathy Paterson
Clarence A. Petty

M. Jeanne Place Charitable Foundation
The Mary Norris Preyer Fund
Dr. Robert O. Preyer
Matthew and Nina Bogosian Quigley
W. Alec Reid
Nancy and George Rieger 
Avery and Monica Rockefeller
Steven C. Rockefeller
Christopher J. Rohrs
F.B. Rosevear
Jack and Mary Ellen Ryder
Dianne and Daniel Ryterband 
Steve and Karin Sadove
John and Sharon Sayles
Carol Craft Schaefer
Michael and Lora Schultz
William and Susan Shulman
Jim and Sigourney Simpson
Harriet Singer and Andrew J. Singer
John and Susan Skovron
Staritch Foundation, Inc.
Lynette M. Stark
David D. Stone, M.D.
Dan and Ellen Strickler 
Dennis G. Sullivan 
The Suwinski Family Foundation
Thomas and Frances Thacher
Lewis E. Topper
Garry and Jane Pauley Trudeau
Robb and Elizabeth Tyler Foundation
David and Ellen Wagner
Gilda and Cecil Wray
Tony Zazula

Advocates (Gifts of $500 - $999)
Four Anonymous Donors
Harold N. Asiel
John Asiel
Jeremy D. Baker
Carter F. Bales
Ronald Becker
Marigold and Bob Bischoff
Mrs. George P. Bissell, Jr.
Frances E. Blaisdell
Alice and Bill Boardman
Lynn H. Boillot Family Fund
James and Debbie Burrows
Mary Lynne Campbell
Mark and Lisa Caron 
Harriet and Jeff Carter 
Jamie Paul Clark 
Alan Cole
Linda H. Combs 
G. Robert and Linda B. Cooley
Frederic and Linda Scholle Cowan 
Sage and John Cowles
Philip and Lenore Defliese
Louise W. Devine
Robert Disch
Dr. and Mrs. Strachan Donnelley
Michael and Nancy Lester Elitzer
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Falcone
N. D. Field 
Ben Ford and Jean Dugan
Wendy Fuller-Mora and Jeffrey Mora
John and Amanda Gotto
Stephen E. Gray
Keith and Marylou Gutchess
Walter Harrison, III 
Charlie and Sarah Collum Hatfield
Francisca P. Irwin 
Mr. and Mrs. A. Willard Ivers, Jr.  

Karen and Peter Jakes
Barbara James
Robert H. and Anne K. Jeffrey
Sally P. Johnson
David Kidder
Jesse and Maris Krasnow
Gail and Alan Landauer 
Marta Jo Lawrence
Lee and Turbayne Family Fund 
Robert Locke and Sarah Thorne-Locke 
Marilyn R. Loeb
Russell Luke and Anja Sturm 
Amey W. Marrella
Nancy and Larry Master 
Helen Mattin
Janet U. McAlpin
Annette Merle-Smith 
Jim and Marcia Morley
Daniel A. Moros
Charles J. Mullin 
Maureen Clark Newlove
John Norlund, MD
Judith H. Oliver
Dr. and Mrs. Robert J. Patterson
Anitra Christoffel Pell
James Philips
Dr. and Mrs. Robert H. Poe 
Miriam Pollet
Barbara and Scott Renninger
Ruth B.M. Robinson
Kay and Richard Ryder, MD
Arthur V. Savage
Kira Sergievsky
James and Marcene Sonneborn
Chris Stokes
Jeanne Straus and Richard Tofel
Paul B. Thomasset
Ginny and Roger Valkenburgh  
William A. Veronesi 
Jerry and Brenda Ward
Mrs. David A. Weir
Jonathan M. Weld 
Rabbi Daniel S. Wolk
Prof. and Mrs. Julian Yudelson

Conservationists (Gifts of $250 - $499)
Five Anonymous Donors
L. Aalmans and A. Erdmann
Eugene F. Agan, Jr.
Robert I. Allen and Susan J. Goin 
Woodbury H. Andrews 
Tony and Penny Atkiss
Richard and Denise Backus 
Russell Banks
Lionel and Deborah Barthold
Gilbert L. Beebower 
Kathleen and John Belleville 
Mary Ann Bernald 
Otto John Betz, Jr.
Kenneth Bijur 
Arthur D. and Sandy Edgerton Bissell 
William and Victoria Boies
Peter and Jane Borrelli
Elsa and William Boyce
David S. Branch 
Leo D. Bretter
Peter and Alice Broner
Brooks Foundation 
Jere and Elaine Brophy 
H.B. Bullard
Caleb W. Burchenal
Burnham Financial 

Annual Fund Gifts to the Adirondack Council
July 1, 2007 - June 30, 2008

Listed below are Adirondack Council members who have given $250 or more. Thank you to all of our passionate members who make 
up this organization. We appreciate all you do!



Tara Bush
Mr. and Mrs. John Butterworth
Lynda Carver
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas A. Cassilly
Carroll Cavanagh and Candida Smith 
Champlain National Bank
William and Mary Chen 
Denis P. Collins
Mr. and Mrs. Robert H. Craft, Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Crangle 
Richard G. Davis
Lynn Diamond
Robert J. Donnelly
Glenn R. Drury
Katherine D. Durant 
Robin Durni
Timothy and Cornelia Eland 
Mr. and Mrs. Albert H. Elfner III 
Mark and Debby Epstein
Ernst/Siegel Family
John P. Falk
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas W. Faulkner
Kirsten Fazzari
Stuart Feen and Carol Sonnenschein
Lincoln Field 
Diane and Peter Fish 
Anne E. Flynn
Jill Fox 
Betty Francis 
Kari L. Fraser, Ph.D., P.C.
Stephen C. Frauenthal
Peter Fudge
A.H. Garner 
Philip M. Gartlan and Diana L. Ramsey-Gartlan
Mr. and Mrs. Robert S. Garver
Peter Ginsberg and Robin Greenwald
Bruce A. Graham
Jack E. Graver
Robert W. Greenbaum
Andrew and Judy Hadjandreas
William B. Hale
Peter C. Hallock  
Mary S. Hamilton
Daniel A. Harris 
Leslie Hayes and Norman Gross
Barbara L. Hennig
Bob Hennig and Penny Steffen
Bob and Lorna Herdt
Michael S. Heumann and Carin C. Mei
Mrs. Laura Hoenig 
John Hopkinson
Sheila M. Hutt
Chuck Irose 
Margaret Isabella
Richard C. Jackson
Anna S. Jeffrey 
Raymond and Lola Johnson
A. Keeler
Leonard Kent
David and Joan Kernan
Douglas M. Kerr and Joan Walter 
William F. Koebbeman
Janice Kyle and Hans Himelein
Patricia Lalik
Dara and Todd LaPorte 
Anne Adams Laumont 
Mrs. Pamela W. Leighton 
Mark L. Levy
Airie R. Lindsay 
Robert and Darlene Lloyd Giving Account
Daniel and Carol Luthringshauser 
Herbert and Lisa MacArthur
Gerald and Madeline Malovany
Roy and Nancy Malpass
Debbie Martin
Craig Matters
David and Nanci McAlpin 

W.C. McClean III
Mr. and Mrs. W. Scott McGraw
Heinrich Medicus 
Katherine Merle-Smith Thomas
Barbara W. Meyer
Patrick H. Mohr/Eastwood Litho
Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Moore
John Morrison
Robert Murphy and Dr. Cynthia Rye
Mr. and Mrs. Harold A. Nash  
Gladys A. Newbold
John S. Oehrle
Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Olmsted 
Glenn and Linda Ostrander
Dr. and Mrs. Ralph N. Otto
Dana L. Oviatt 
Alan and Virginia Pabst
Alexander and Alison Packard
Jerome F. Page and Katherine L. Frank 
Peter S. Paine, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. William Peabody
Mark and Karen Perreault
Edward C.  Pfeiffer
Cheri Phillips
William E. Phillips and Barbara Smith
Peter W. Post
Katharine M. Preston and John Bingham
Colin and Ellin Purcell 
Fred and Barbara Rankin
Curtis Read
Jonathan J. Reiss
Drs. Christopher and Doria Ritchlin
Paul Rose and Lisa Norton
Gary Rosen and Ellen Eisele
Charles L. Rosenthal 
John Rosenthal 
John M. Rozett
Pete and Becky Ruegger 
Bryan Rutledge
John K. Ryder
Mr. and Mrs. Nelson Schaenen, Jr. 
Robert Schmidt
Peg Schutze 
Mrs. Robert G. Schuur
Vera Sevrouk
Shirley Bacot Shamel
Maureen T. Sheehan
Syd and Joan Silverman
Robert K. Stevenson
Kevin and Eileen Cates Stone
Charles and Sally Svenson
Martha J. Swope
David P. Tapscott and Gail Epstein
Karl and Theresa Tiemann
Robert and Margaret Vanderhye
Robert L. Vogel and Bonnie H. Malkin
Arthur J. Voute, Jr.
Julia and Carter Walker
Richard F. Wallace 
Henry de Forest Webster, MD
E. William Weeks
Susan and Bob Wei
Julia Widdowson
Faith Wilder
Fred and Winifred Wilhelm
Bob and Barbara Wolfe
Mr. and Mrs. Robert R. Worth 
Drs. Ihor and Barbara Zajac 

In Memory of Ellie Biebers 
Louise G. Brown

In memory of Philip Blume
Mr. David	 L. Kern

In memory of Mrs. donald collins
Thomas and Louise Houston
Michael and Sharon Rosenzweig

in memory of jerome c. day
Mr. and Mrs. Sergio Calabrese	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Leslie	
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel T. Rowe	
Bank of Greenwich	
Carol Berman	
J. David Brown III
James H. Bryan Jr.
Raymond E. Chandonnet	
Joel A. Comer	
Connecticut Community Bank	
Andrew and Susan Cott	
James D.	 Davis	
David and Mary Dearborn	
Wayne and Roberta Drake	
James and Susan Dunne III
Peter DuPont	
Fairfield Community Bank	
Lynn Fodor	
Bill Gamba
Peter and Celia Gillis	
Thomas F. Goldrick	
Hartwood Club	
Ralph Hockens	
Robert and Valentina Hosking	
Jemison Investment Co, Inc.	
Chris and Bob Kleinert	
Jill Lampe	
Fred and Vivian Price	
Protective Life Foundation	
Richard and Jan Ritzel	
Michelle Rowland	
State Bank	
Ed Stein	
Brian and Linda Sterling	
Gustav L. Stewart III
Debra A. Verda

in memory of dagmar dearborn	
Doris Baumann	
Alphild Boardman	
Curtis and Alberta Campbell	
James Carter
Jean and Folke Dahlgren
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Dampf
C. Basil Dearborn	
Rebecca M. Dobyns	
Ron and Beth Edgley	
William and Andrea Graham	
Betty F. Hunkins	
Otto and Gloria Jacobson	
Lynn, Arthur and Mike Kaplan	
Jim and Pat Keegan	
Jane and Jon Lawson	
Therese Logan	
Joseph and Dorina Maragliano
Dr. and Mrs. Irwin Merkatz	
John and Kathleen Mitchell	
Richard Nelson	
Ellin Svahn	
Eric D. Svahn	
Ruth E. Svahn	

in memory of matthew Hardy
Elaine and Arthur Baur
Fred and Eva Besmer	
Ching-Ling C. Chen
Tina Duclayan

George Gerton	
Robert Getzenberg	
Rex A. Hess	
Meghan L. Howard	
Gary Hunnicutt	
Bonnie Kaiser	
Gregory K. Kaiser	
Christopher Keogh	
Susanna Kwitny	
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence McCann
Bruce McEwen Ph.D.
Batya Monder
Stuart Moss	
Vijaya L. Nacharaju	
Darius Paduch	
Vivien Rabin	
Melissa Robbiani	
Ann Sakai	
Diane Sakai	
Jean Schweis	
Cheryl Sisk	
Bayard and Frances Storey	
Christina Tse	
Kirsten Vogelsong	
Catherine Volin

in memory of beverly heurich	
Jan and Jane D. TerLouw

in memory of A. gordon macarthur	
Paul and Barbara Counterman	

in memory of allen mitchell
Ms. Lucille L. Stone	

In memory of john g. mitchell
Faith Barrington	

in memory of florence schnell
Edith B. LaRoche	
Penny G. Schnell
William Schnell	

in memory of frances voelkle
Susan J. Buzzetto	

in memory of E. Robert Wassman
Guy and Caroline Darst	
George and Norma Homer	
Andrew S. Katz Ph.D.
Alice G. La Sala	
Vicki Tanenbaum	

MEMORIAL GIFTS

in-kind gifts
Barbara Collum Decoration and Design 
Doug Collum
Thad and Barbara Collum
George Davis and Susan Bacot-Davis
John and Margot Ernst
Finch Paper
Peter Fish
John and Amanda Gotto
Green Mountain Coffee Roasters
Sarah Collum Hatfield
Ruth Hazzard
Gary F. Heurich
Integrated Marketing
International Paper
Robert Kafin/Proskauer Rose LLP
Ralph Kylloe Gallery at Lake George
Lakeside Office Products
Loremans’  Embroidery, Engraving & 
   Screenprinting
The Matt Brewing Company
Karen and Laurence Meltzer
Montcalm Liquors
Old Adirondack, Inc.
PAWS-PHOTO (James Craner)
Jamie Phillips
Dr. Robert H. Poe
Curt and Kathy Welling
Wild Visions, Inc./Carl Heilman II

Gifts to the FOREVER WILD FUND
Actualized Bequests
Estate of Eleanor A. Hoy
Estate of Linda Stapley Makari

The Adirondack Council has made every effort 
to ensure the accuracy of this list.  If you discover 
an error, please contact us at 877-873-2240.



Gifts to the  Clarence Petty Intern Fund  at  
Adirondack Community Trust
Evergreen Fund
Nordlys Foundation, Inc.
Charles and Nancy Morton Trautmann

CLARENCE PETTY INTERN SPONSORS
Henry Uihlein II and Mildred A. Uihlein 		
   Foundation

The Adirondack Council’s Clarence Petty Internship Program — created in 
honor of Clarence Petty,  a long-time state forester, environmental activist and 
Adirondack Council founder — provides students with practical experience as 
advocates for the Adirondack Park and environmental protection.  Special gifts 
to the Annual Fund help the Council offer internship positions with stipends 
each year or contributions can be made to the Clarence Petty Intern Fund with 
the Adirondack Community Trust (ACT) to secure resources that will sustain 
the Clarence Petty Internship Program long into the future.  

ADIRONDACK COUNCIL  
ACCOMPLISHMENTS 2007-2008

WITH CITIZEN SUPPORT and a strong coalition of regional, state, and national organizations, the Adirondack 
Council’s efforts resulted in policies and funding that will have a significant impact on the environmental health and 
wild character of the Adirondack Park. 

Development of a regional rule with northeast states that will reduce greenhouse gas emissions and mitigate •	
the impacts of climate change in the Adirondack Park. 
Successful advocacy to restore critical federal funding for acid rain monitoring and research.•	
Legal action to limit accommodations for motorized recreation on public lands and rural roads.•	
First passage of a Constitutional Amendment to allow a new 56 kV power line to use an existing road •	
corridor, preventing an alternative route through ancient forest, avoiding eminent domain for local property 
owners, and ensuring a process that reinforces the constitutional protections for the Forest Preserve.
Participation in the mediation process regarding the proposed 700-unit resort proposed for Tupper Lake, the •	
largest project ever to come before the APA for consideration.  
Publication and distribution of •	 2020 Volume IV: Private Land Stewardship and Adirondack Waters: Resource at 
Risk, promoting policy changes to encourage excellent private land stewardship and water quality. 
Increased Environmental Protection Fund (EPF) for invasive species control, land acquisition and water •	
quality improvement projects. 
Smart Growth grants of $1 million for projects and community planning efforts within Adirondack •	
municipalities. 

Annual Support Summary
July 1, 2007 - June 30, 2008

The Adirondack Council does not accept government funding of any kind.

L–R Eric Bouchard, Nick Kelly, Maria Leonardi 
(with Gracie and Midnight) at Silver Bay.

L-R Nick Kelly, Eric Bouchard, Tim 
Lindberg, Anna Reynolds in Albany.
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foreverwild@adirondackcouncil.org 

Please send us your email address and be sure 
to add foreverwild@adirondackcouncil.org 
to your email address book, spam software 
white list, or mail system white list to help 
ensure that you receive emails from us and 
that your email software displays HTML and 
images properly. 

Add to Natural History Data  
on the Adirondacks
Observations of flora and fauna requested
The Making TRACKS Project is developing 
a permanent online collection of hiking 
trails across the U.S. with illustrated guides 
of common species to print out and take 
with you.  The website invites you to input 
information about plants and animals you 
see on your favorite hikes in the Adirondacks 
or across the country.  The site also provides 
resources for schools to make educational 
nature trails and use them to enhance science 
and environmental education.  Launched 
by Adirondack author and illustrator, Sheri 
Amsel, many of the hikes that are currently on 
the site are in the Adirondack Park. 

Forever Wild in New York State 
Not just words, Forever Wild is embedded in the Constitution

In 1894, a state constitutional convention boldly reinforced New York’s 
popular “Forever Wild” law by adding it to the basic contract between 
government and the people — the NYS Constitution. Today, Article XIV, 
Section 1 protects 2.5 million acres of state-owned, public Forest Preserve 
in the Adirondack Park and more than a million acres of the Catskill 
Park. It reads, “The lands of the state, now owned or hereafter acquired, 
constituting the forest preserve as now fixed by law, shall be forever kept as 
wild forest lands. They shall not be leased, sold or exchanged, or be taken 
by any corporation, public or private, nor shall the timber thereon be sold, 
removed, or destroyed.”

There are times, however, when projects can only be completed on 
Forest Preserve lands or where exchanging private land for Forest Preserve 
lands is the most reasonable ecological solution. Because the Forest 
Preserve is constitutionally protected, amendments to Article XIV must be 
adopted to allow those projects to go forward.  
 Recent examples of constitutional amendments include a land 
exchange for the Raquette Lake water supply, and the new power 
transmission line in the Tupper Lake region. The power project awaits 
a required second passage by the legislature in 2009, but is proceeding 
under an agreement between the New York Power Authority and the 
Department of Environmental Conservation. While the constitutionality 
of the process is questionable (and could face legal action), the Adirondack 
Council supports the amendment that keeps the power line along the road 
corridor instead of the original route that would have cut through wetlands 
and old-growth forest. We will be calling on members, again, to urge 
second passage of the constitutional amendment in 2009.

Fast Facts: 
Adirondack Waters 

Headwaters of five major basins:     6
 Lake Champlain and the Hudson, Black,  
 St. Lawrence, and Mohawk Rivers

2,800 lakes and ponds 6
1,500 miles of rivers 6
30,000 miles of brooks and streams 6
1,000 miles of New York State Wild,    6

 Scenic and Recreational Rivers
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invasive pests: 
Left: Sirex Woodwasp
Center: Asian Long horn Beetle
Right: emerald Ash Borer 
Photos courtesy new York State Department of 
environmental Conservation

seen  And  he Ard
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Connecting Protected Lands Across the Landscape
Wildlife corridors and stream buffers critical in a changing climate
As part of our efforts on air pollution and climate change issues, the 
Adirondack Council is emphasizing protecting and restoring habitat 
connectivity as a key ingredient of adapting to climate change. The 
Council’s advocacy has resulted in new habitat connectivity objectives 
written into upcoming reports from the northern New York’s Open 
Space Committees. The reports articulate the importance of protecting 
stream buffers and wildlife corridors. Keeping waters cool and clean and 
providing ways for wildlife to move across a changing landscape will 
help animals adapt to a new climate.  Goals and priority lands identified 
in the Open Space Conservation Plan guide state decisions about future 
land protection through acquisition or easements. The Adirondack 
Council is working with other conservation organizations to make habitat 
connectivity progress on the Split Rock Wildway, the Southern Lake 
Champlain Valley, the western Adirondacks to Tug Hill Plateau, and the 
Algonquin (Canada) to Adirondack connection. 

These invasive pests and diseases have a damaging 
effect, not only on the environment but also the 
economy. One of the easiest and most common 
ways for these pests to spread is by the unintentional 
transportation of infested firewood. These regulations 
will combat that by reducing the accidental 
chauffeuring of these threats.
Department of environmental Commissioner Pete Grannis announcing new 
emergency regulations to stop the spread of invasive species that are decimating forests 
throughout the country. The new regulation can be viewed at www.dec.ny.gov/
regulations/2359.html.

Outside of the park, there 
wasn’t the full scope of 
awareness of the public/private 
nature of the Adirondack 
Park. I think that’s always 
something people are 
surprised by or at least 
surprised they didn’t know.  
John Grant, Chief Program officer, WneD 
Buffalo remarking on screening responses to the 
film The ADiRonDACKS.

“       Outside of the park, there “       Outside of the park, there 
wasn’t the full scope of “       wasn’t the full scope of 
awareness of the public/private “       awareness of the public/private 
nature of the Adirondack “       nature of the Adirondack 

”surprised they didn’t know.  ”surprised they didn’t know.  

The Adirondacks is a boreal 
area, and many of the boreal 
species, including moose, 
loons, gray jays and rusty 
blackbirds, are at the southern 
extent of their range. If 
climate change accelerates, as 
people are predicting, then 
moose will have a tough time. 
new York Times, May 28, 2008 heidi Kretser, 
a sceintist with the Wildlife Conservation 
Society in the Adirondacks.

“The Adirondacks is a boreal “The Adirondacks is a boreal 
area, and many of the boreal “area, and many of the boreal 

loons, gray jays and rusty        loons, gray jays and rusty 

”
people are predicting, then 

”
people are predicting, then 
moose will have a tough time”moose will have a tough time.”.

eidi Kretser, ”eidi Kretser, 

“These invasive pests and diseases have a damaging “These invasive pests and diseases have a damaging 
effect, not only on the environment but also the “effect, not only on the environment but also the 

ways for these pests to spread is by the unintentional        ways for these pests to spread is by the unintentional 

”
will combat that by reducing the accidental 

”
will combat that by reducing the accidental 
chauffeuring of these threats.”chauffeuring of these threats.

nvironmental Commissioner Pete Grannis announcing new ”nvironmental Commissioner Pete Grannis announcing new 
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Adirondack Council  
2009 Forever Wild Calendar 

featuring the Adirondack landscape  
photography of Carl Heilman II. $13

Matching Gifts
Does your employer match your charitable gifts? 
Many employers sponsor matching gift programs and will match any 
charitable contributions made by their employees. To find out if your 
company has a matching gift policy, check with your human resources 
department. Request a matching gift form and send it completed and 
signed along with your gift to the Adirondack Council. We will do the 
rest. The impact of your gift to the Adirondack Council may be doubled 
or possibly tripled! Some companies also match gifts made by retirees 
and/or spouses. Thank you for all your support.

Former Clarence Petty interns Allison Beals (L) and David Vona (R) join Scott Lorey 
to celebrate his recognition by Rockefeller College.  David Vona nominated Scott and the 
Adirondack Council for the award.

suPP o r t  the  Ad iro ndAck  council

Adirondack Council Honored by Rockefeller College
Named outstanding internship site
Scott Lorey, Adirondack Council Legislative Director in Albany, was 
recently honored by the Rockefeller College of Public Affairs and Policy for 
Outstanding Internship Site Supervisor.  Thanks to the generous support of  
Adirondack Council donors, the Clarence Petty Intern Program provides 
internships for college and graduate students interested in the environment, 
public policy, communications and not-for-profit management.  

In addition to contributions for internship positions each year, gifts to 
the Adirondack Council’s Clarence Petty Intern Fund at the Adirondack 
Community Trust will provide additional resources for program funding in 
the future. For more information on applying for a Clarence Petty Internship 
or to make a contribution to the program, please contact Susan Hughes at our 
Elizabethtown office: 518-873-2240 or shughes@adirondackcouncil.org. 

Proceeds from product sales benefit 
Adirondack Park conservation.

You can place an order by calling us
877.873.2240 or order online at

www.adirondackcouncil.org

Adirondack Park Map  
with watercolor illustrations (35" x 43")

Laminated Map: $40  
Unlaminated Map: $25
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New Adirondack Water Publication 
Free to anyone concerned about water quality

The Adirondack Council recently published Adirondack Waters: Resource at Risk, a 
28-page publication on the issues that affect water quality throughout the Adirondack 
Park. The publication outlines actions that citizens, governments and advocates can 
take to safeguard the incredible treasury of pure water in the Adirondacks.  Adirondack 
Waters is not a recounting of our failures, but a blueprint for future success.  It offers 
advice based on one unfaltering principle that must guide all of our actions: there is no 
new water. The publication is available free to government officials, lake associations, 
citizen activists, and anyone who wants to learn more about improving and protecting 
the water quality of the Adirondack Park.  For print copies, please call the Adirondack 
Council at 877-873-2240 (toll-free).  You can also view and download the publication 
from our website: www.adirondackcouncil.org. 

The Adirondacks:  
A two-hour PBS film on the Park
Available from the Adirondack Council

Through the perspectives of several 
characters, this movie explores the history, 
seasonal landscape and current state 
of the Adirondack Park. It is the first 
Adirondack documentary recorded in 
high-definition video, making the most of 
the Park’s majestic beauty and wildness for 
viewers who might never get a chance to 
visit. The movie was partly underwritten 
by the Adirondack Council and created by 
WNED-TV, PBS Buffalo.   DVD $24

August 15, 16, and 17 
at the Adirondack Sports Complex

Northway Exit 18
326 Sherman Avenue   Queensbury, NY  12804

If you go, please come by and say hello. 
We would love to see you and thank you in person  
for being a member of the Adirondack Council.

For more information go to www.adirondackliving.com




